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Dear Readers, 
 
You wonõt need reminding that a year ago this month we entered our first 
lockdown due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
If anyone had told us then that 12 months on we would still be living with 
COVID-related restrictions to our daily lives, I suspect that we would have 
struggled to cope. 
But we have coped as a village, and we have adapted. The resilience and strength 
shown by so many - from the youngest coping with home-schooling (pp18-20) to 
the oldest isolated at home, with long-suffering parent-teachers, home-workers 
and countless others along the way - has been phenomenal. 
This unwanted anniversary provides a genuine opportunity to celebrate that 
strength. And the announcement made on February 22nd brings real hope and a 
plan as to the ôway outõ of this pandemic (we hope and intend that this will be 
our last online edition of this magazine incidentally!) Stay well. 
 
With our very best wishes. 
Abi Dawson for the Editorial Team, Speldhurst News  
(Abi Dawson, Maria Turner and Sara Turner) 
 
Ps The Village Hall and Ricky Fawcett are taking a well-earned break from 
their regular columns this month - but they will be back ASAP.  
In the meantime we are delighted to welcome Di Drummond of the 
Signalbox Studio as our first showcased artist this month and are very 
grateful to her for agreeing to feature her lovely work on pp24&25 and on 
the front cover. 
 
Please remember that copy for the April edition should be sent by 10th March at the 
latest to: speldhurst.news@gmail.com. Word, Publisher or pdf files preferred.  

The SPELDHURST NEWS endeavours to include articles in addition to village, church 
and chapel news.  These are taken in good faith and without prejudice, therefore the 
committee will not be held responsible for the accuracy of the content, nor will it be 
held responsible for any work or treatment received from the advertisers.  Readers 
should satisfy themselves of advertisersõ abilities before accepting a job quotation or 
undertaking a course of treatment.  All articles  & inclusions should be sent as a word 
document attachment.  The editors reserve the right to  amend submissions where they 
feel it is appropriate. 

 

 Welcome - March 
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NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Whatõs on in Speldhurst for the Under 5õs in March 
 
As I write the first signs of spring are everywhere from the birds song in the 
morning to the daffodils coming into bloom, and the roll-out of a vaccine has 
meant the most vulnerable amongst us, including me, have been vaccinated. 
So even though we are being urged to stay at home for a little bit longer, there 
is hope on the horizon. 
 
We hope you enjoyed our February activity of creating cards for those we 
miss. And especial thank you to everyone who made a card for Little Court 
residents. 
 
We will be planning something similar for this month too, so look out for 
Jennyõs monthly email or on the St Maryõs or the Speldhurst Community Fa-
cebook pages for more details. 
 
Meanwhile if you are new to the village and have pre-school children, or 
know someone in that position, do get in touch with Jenny on 01892 541200 
or  07891318123 or at jenny50fitz@gmail.com so she can involve you in the 
little things we are able to do at the moment. 

Symptom-free Covid-19 testing in Tunbridge Wells 
 

If you are symptom-free and want to book a Covid-19 test at the Tun-
bridge Wells Assembly Hall testing centre, you can do so via  
https://kcc.healthit.org.uk/covbook/home  
Itõs quick and easy - test results are available in just 30 minutes. If you are 
out and about regularly for work or essential travel, it is recommended 
that you get yourself tested every two weeks. 
 
'ÒÅÇ #ÌÁÒË ÈÁÓ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÄ ÈÉÓ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÏÍÐÒÅÈÅÎÓÉÖÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 
ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ #ÏÒÏÎÁÖÉÒÕÓ ÖÁÃÃÉÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ ÉÎ 4ÕÎÂÒÉÄÇÅ 7ÅÌÌÓȢ  

Speldhurst Parish Council 

mailto:jenny50fitz@gmail.com
https://kcc.healthit.org.uk/covbook/home
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Please do look at our Facebook page for updates as 
to when we can return to the Church.   
   

                                                          Claire & Lel 

Speldhurst Association of Men 
 
All activities remain cancelled until further notice.  We look forward to 
welcoming you back as soon as we can.    

Brian Tasker 

WELCOME TO SPELDHURST 
A very warm welcome to 

 

James, Nicola and Evie Ball who have recently 
moved into 17 Cobhams, together with Monty 

(the cat). 
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SPELDHURST FETE 2021 
 

The Fete Committee is still working hard to see what we can 
put on for you all this year.  We are meeting in March to make 

some decisions as to what may be possible. 
If June is not looking likely, we will remain hopeful and plan 

for something in September.  We would dearly like to get every-
one together somehow.  

As you know, the profits from the Fete go towards funding the 
maintenance and upkeep of the Rec and Village Hall.  As they 
did not receive any money from us in 2020, we are really hope-
ful that we can do something to replenish funds in 2021  The 
Rec in particular has been very well used and has been such a 
vital village amenity in the last year.  If you have any ideas for 

fund raising for the Rec and Village Hall, the committee would 
love to hear from you through our Facebook page. 

 

The Fete Committee 
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5ŜŀǊ /ǳǎǘƻƳŜǊǎΣ 
 
hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŘƘŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ-
ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ǊǳƭŜǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƭȅ о ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ŀǘ 
ŀƴȅ ƻƴŜ ǝƳŜ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǎǘ ƻŶŎŜύΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǘŜǊƛƭƛǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻǧƭŜ ƻŦ ǎǘŜǊƛƭƛǎŜǊ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΦ  ²ƘŜǊŜ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ 
ƻƴƭȅ м ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀǘ ŀ ǝƳŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΦ 
 
5ǳŜ ǘƻ ŘŜƳŀƴŘΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƘƻǳǊǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ 
ƴƻǿ ƻǇŜƴ ǳƴǝƭ мǇƳ ƻƴ ŀ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǇŜǊǎΣ ŦǊŜǎƘ ōǊŜŀŘΣ ōŀŎƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎƻƻŘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƻũ ǘƻ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŀǊǘΦ 
 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ Ŧŀǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎΗ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ 
ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ƳǳƳΩǎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΗ  hǊ ƳŀȅōŜ 
ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇΚ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΦ  hǳǊ {ǇŜƭŘƘǳǊǎǘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƳǳƎǎ ŀƴŘ ōŀƎǎ ƳŀƪŜ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ƎƛƊǎΦ 
 
!ƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀǿŀȅΣ Iƻǘ /Ǌƻǎǎ .ǳƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΗ  
DŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǊŘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊΣ ƻǊ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ŎŀƭƭΦ  CǊŜǎƘ ōǊŜŀŘ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ 
ƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŘŀȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǿƘƛǘŜΣ 
ƎǊŀƴŀǊȅΣ ǎƭƛŎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǳƴǎƭƛŎŜŘ ōǊŜŀŘ ŦǊƻƳ DǊƻƻƳōǊƛŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ wǳǎōǊƛŘƎŜ .ŀƪŜǊπ
ƛŜǎΦ 
 
²ƛǘƘ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ŘǊŀƎƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǊōŜǉǳŜ ƻǳǘΚ  5ŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ IƻƎ .ǳǊƎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ [ŀƴƎǘƻƴ .ŀƴƎŜǊǎ 
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ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜŀǎŀƴǘ CŀǊƳŜǊΦ  CƻǊ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀǊōŜǉǳŜ ƻǳǘΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ 
ōƻǧƭŜ ƻŦ ǿƛƴŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ {ŜŎǊŜǘ /ŜƭƭŀǊ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŀǇǇŜŀƭƛƴƎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿΚ    
 
 
!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƪŜŜǇ 
ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ƎƻƛƴƎΦ  ²Ŝ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ Ƙŀǎ 
ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƻƴƎΣ ǎƻ ƛǘ ŦŜŜƭǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΣ 
ǿƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ  ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǎƻ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘΦ 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƻ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ǎǳƴǎƘƛƴŜΣ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǎƳƛƭŜǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ 
Ƴŀǎƪǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǎƘƻǇΦ 

{ǇŜƭŘƘǳǊǎǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ƘƻǇ  
όǎǇŜƭŘƘǳǊǎǘŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅǎƘƻǇϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύ 

For hall availability and bookings please go to our website: 
www.speldhurstvillagehall.co.uk  or contact Jenny Cooper  on 07786 948952. 
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~ Allotment News ~  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Speldhurst Allotments Holders and Gardeners Facebook Page 
 
A Facebook page has been set up for the Allotments and for like-minded people 
interested in gardening. If you an allotment holder or keen gardener (or even a 
budding gardener) and also on Facebook, please join. The purpose is to offer a 
source of news, views, sharing and caring about our allotments and gardening 
activities. 
 
Here is a useful tip I saw the other day: make a shallow trench for your seeds by 
laying a broom handle and treading on it to press it down firmly. 
 
Iõve never tried this. But it sounds like a great idea. I often struggle with my seed 
trenches ð they tend to be too wide, too deep, not straight, etc. At least you will 
know that the trench is straight, compact and to a controlled depth. 
 
Here is another great idea as we approach Spring. Be gentle on newly planted 
seeds. Use an ordinary sieve or pasta strainer to lightly dust with soil when first 
sowing as a layer too thick can prevent them from germinating properly. 
 
I definitely need to use this technique. 
 
And finally: 
 
1. If you are interested in acquiring an allotment, please contact Mark Oddy 

on 01892 862746. 
2. If there is any topic you would like to address relating to matters garden-

ing or horticultural, please send an email to kytehouse@stepex.co.uk. 
3. If you would like to submit something for this article, please also email it 

to kytehouse@stepex.co.uk. 
 

Rob Kyte 
 

mailto:kytehouse@stepex.co.uk
mailto:kytehouse@stepex.co.uk
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The Joys of a Wildlife Pond  ð by Brian Shilling  
 

During lockdown last year many people discovered the wonders 

of gardening for the first time as well as everyone having more time 

to enjoy their gardens and the wildlife they attract.  

 

One way to add to this pleasure, while also increasing the variety 

of beneficial wildlife visiting your garden, is by installing a wildlife 

pond.  

 

Over the last century almost 70% of ponds have disappeared from 

the UK countryside. Garden ponds therefore play an increasingly 

important role for wildlife, offering vital habitat, food and drink. 

Ponds attract a wide variety of life ð amphibians, butterflies (and 

other insects) birds, plants and maybe even hedgehogs.  

 

These inhabitants and visitors in turn can benefit gardeners by polli-

nating plants and helping to keep slug and aphid populations 

down. They are also a constant source of interest for adults and 

children alike (but if children have access, donõt forget to fence off 

or place a rigid wire grid over the pond).  

 

The larger the pond the more wildlife you can expect to attract 

but even if you only have space for a bucket sunk into the ground 

you will be providing a valuable habitat and water source for local 

wildlife.  

 

Wildlife can find a new pond surprisingly quickly. Pond skaters and 

diving beetles, for example, can appear within a few weeks and 

amphibians can often appear within the first year. Nature can also 

bring plants into your pond but many gardeners prefer to speed up 

the process by bringing plants in from an aquatic plant centre.  

 

These specialists can offer advice about the different kinds of plant 

ideal for your pond. However, you would ideally aim to get:  

 

    1. Underwater oxygenating plants to provide cover for tadpoles  

and other larvae.   

    2. Plants that poke out of the water for emerging larvae such as  
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dragonfly.   

    3. Floating plants for insects to rest on when landing for a drink.   

    4. Pollinator friendly marginal plants to attract bees and hover  

flies in summer.  

 

There is loads of good advice online about building and maintain-

ing a wildlife pond - for example from Froglife, RHS, Wildlife Trust 

and RSPB. 

 

 
Ps If anyone would like a pond liner, there is one available free of 
charge. Email Rob Kyte on kytehouse@stepex.co.uk to find out more. 
 
 
 

 

mailto:kytehouse@stepex.co.uk

